
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 

30 September 2022 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

We are fully into Autumn and with the help of dark rain clouds it is getting darker when children walk to and 
from school. We really recommend they wear something reflective on their bags or coats. 

 

As the days get shorter this is the perfect opportunity to spend time reading together and to celebrate books 
and stories. To help encourage this we are having a reading coffee morning on Thursday 20th October from 9 a.m. 
until 10 a.m. Children will need to be dropped in school as usual (for registration) and then parents will be able to 
come in at 9 a.m. 

 

If you would like to provide some cake for the coffee and cake sale, then please drop this into the Office on the 
Wednesday before. 

 

On the same day we will have the Harvest Festival (children only) and will be collecting donations for St Austell 
Foodbank. 

 

This weekend is the London Marathon and Miranda Greer who works in the hall at lunchtime will be running. Keep 
a look out for her. 

 

Thank you to everyone who has passed on their condolences best wishes to Sue Sloan, today (Friday 30th) is the 
funeral of her husband, Jim. 

 

Simon 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning 
Trust please visit www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies 

 

http://www.carclazesch.org
http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies


Celebration Page   

Celebration Certificates  

Pisky Cove - Success - H.Scott for writing a fantastic speech bubble.  Jigsaw - J.Waite for being an amazing 

learner.   

Porthpean - Success goes to E.Kellow for always being attentive and making the right choices.  Jigsaw - R.S 

Westpfel for always being kind and including others.   L.Hill and R.Warne for good progress in Read Write Inc 

Greenaway - Celebration - M.Wisdom for being a fantastic friend to all children in the class.  Co-operation to 

H.Sanders for working and supporting all children in the class.  Jigsaw - H.Barnes for listening and valuing other 

people’s ideas.  

Mawgan Porth - Celebration - F.Powell for working hard on improving her handwriting.  Co-operation -  

L.Chiswell for always working well with others in the classroom.  Jigsaw - A.May for listening well to others 

views and opinions.  

Carlyon Bay - Celebration - A.Phillimore for showing determination and the ability to push herself in maths.  

R.Willis for showing independence in and around school. 

Perranporth - Celebration - E.Allen for a huge improvement in your handwriting.  Jigsaw - C.Prynne for your 

positive attitude to learning, you are an example to all. 

Sennen - Celebration - J.Hammond for maintaining a positive working attitude and trying really hard all week.  

Co-operation - J.Ling for working hard to communicate well with his peers during partner and group activities 

this week.  Jigsaw - M.Lane for being a respectful friend and learner during lessons which can be sensitive.   

Porthluney - Celebration - F.Ardagh for his fantastic contribution to class discussions.  Jigsaw - J.Common for 

being aware of others learning needs and offering support to those who are finding it hard.  

Bamaluz - Celebration - D.Taylor for  a conscientious approach to learning.   

Hemmick - Celebration - M.Hodgson for seeking adults for support where needed to ensure worries don’t   

escalate.  Co-operation - S.K Thomas for cooperating with adults and children.  Jigsaw - N.Ford for her           

enthusiastic and supportive role within the classroom.   

Prefects—D.Smeath and A.Gregory 

Polzeath - Celebration - R.Pinch for your excellent work in English this week.  Jigsaw - M.Hunter-Gray for being 

an excellent peer and always helping those around you. 

Prefect - J.Nesbitt  



Class Attendance Week Beginning 26 September 2022 

Class Percentage Attendance 

Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play 

time. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  CARLYON BAY       

CLASS 

 

Polkerris 96.6 Charlestown 96.4 

Pisky Cove 95.2 Porthpean 96.9 

Greenaway 95.9 Mawgan Porth 96.2 

Perranporth 97.9 Carlyon Bay 99 

Sennen 94.3 Harlyn Bay 94.8 

Porthluney 93.7 Bamaluz 91.8 

Hemmick 96.5 Polzeath  97.7 



Harvest Festival - Thursday 20 October 2022 

We will be collecting items for  

St Austell Foodbank 

Notes for Parents 

School Crossing Patrol 

Please note that on 19th October there will be no school crossing patrol on Carclaze Road in 

the afternoon. 

Year 2 Bake Sale 

Friday 19 November 2022 

3.10 - Carclaze School  

To Raise Money for Prickles and Paws  

Hedgehog Rescue in Cornwall  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to all who attended the Friends AGM on Wednesday evening.  It is always lovely to see lots of new 
faces that can bring new ideas to the committee.  

At the meeting we had to re-elect the new committee, and a few have decided to step down but still be involved 
where they are able. 

Stepping down this year is Kerry Gray who has been Secretary for many years and an invaluable asset to the Friends. 
Kerry has worked tirelessly over the years, supporting the other committee members and overseeing all the social 
media activity.  We know that she still intends to help wherever she can and we look forward to seeing her. 

Also stepping down is Cathy Higginson who was Vice Treasurer.  Cathy did an amazing amount of work with applying 
for, and getting various grants to help with our fundraising as well as her role as supporting the Treasurer.  Thank you 
for your valued support. 

Debbie Cockayne has been Vice Secretary for a couple of years and has helped enormously with begging letters for 
prizes etc. and helped at many of our events over the years.  Again Debbie wishes to continue to help out as and 
when she can and we look forward to seeing her. 

 

Our Charity Trustees have agreed to carry on in their roles, namely: 

Simon Pollard 

Roxy Aitken 

Kerry Gray 

 

Our new committee is as follows: 

Chair      Tania Purdie 

Vice Chair                             Laura Yeo 

Treasurer                                 Zoe Derriman 

Vice Treasurer                         Zoe Colliver 

Secretary                                 Stef Bell 

Vice Secretary                         Chloe Thornton 

 

Upcoming events: 

Date of next meeting   5th October 7pm in the staff room - everyone welcome 

Break the Rules Day   21st October (more details to follow) 

Christmas Fayre    3rd December? (to be confirmed) 

 

 




